BERKSHIRE LAKES MASTER ASSOCIATION
495 BELVILLE BOULEVARD
NAPLES, FLORIDA 34104
JUNE 15, 2022


The regularly scheduled meeting of the Berkshire Lakes Master Association was held on Wednesday,
June 15, 2022 at the Berkshire Lakes Clubhouse and on Zoom. Forty-five homeowners attended in person and twenty-six participated online. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Richards. 

County officials joined us this evening to share information with our community. Penny Taylor, County Commissioner for District 4, attempted to join us by Zoom but the connection failed. Jeff Klatzkow, County Attorney, presented an overview of what could be done to mitigate the impact of vacation rentals. Jamie French, Growth Management Community Development, talked about code enforcement,
especially as it pertains to vacation rentals. Trinity Scott, Transportation Management Services, spoke to the frustration Berkshire residents endure because of the speeding on Devonshire and other roads within the neighborhood. Trinity advocated targeted enforcement and educational campaigns. Sheriffs Curran and Rousseau explained the technology of tracking speeders, advised that patrols would be ramped up in our neighborhood and encouraged homeowners to lock all cars that were parked in driveways.

PROOF OF NOTICE OF MEETING:
It was established that the date, time, place, accessibility and nature of the meeting had been posted on the Association bulletin boards, emailed to all addresses provided by homeowners, and posted on the Berkshire Lakes Website in compliance with state statutes.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
Many Berkshire Lakes homeowners have complained about the deteriorating conditions at Berkshire Commons. Poor maintenance, excess trash and inadequate landscaping efforts have made it an eyesore to the community. President Richards suggested that a meeting be set up with the management companies to apprise them of our dissatisfaction.

OPEN FORUM:
One homeowner complained about the condition of the yards in Berkshire Lakes. Another complained that the Board did not work hard enough to ensure that the Capital Assessment was passed when it was on the ballot last year.

REPORTS:
· Treasurer’s Report – please see attached
· Manager’s Report – please see attached

OLD BUSINESS:
· Lakes Update – David explained that the littorals were being planted on Belville and Berkshire Lakes. The next effort would be the replanting of Horseshoe Lake to replace plants which had not survived. Linda made a motion to move funds, not to exceed $100,000, from reserve account 5025 to account 5040 to cover costs remaining to finish Belville and Berkshire Lakes and to begin Lambton Lake in the fall. Nancy seconded the motion and the vote to approve was unanimous.
· ARB revisions – Nancy moved and Linda seconded to accept revisions as written. The vote to approve was six to one. David voted against the motion.

NEW BUSINESS:
· Charles moved and David seconded to accept the Finance Committee’s recommendation concerning paving the parking lot. The vote to approve was unanimous.
· President Richardson asked the Board members to submit to her their availability for a planning meeting during June.
· Fines –
1.  Linda moved and Charles seconded a motion to fine homeowners on Wentworth $300 for leaving their trash cans out; $100 for each of three occurrences.
2. Maureen moved and Charles seconded a motion to fine homeowners on Melville Court   $300 for a dirty driveway; $100 for each of three occurrences.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 PM.


Linda Craig,
Secretary 





